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RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Regular Meeting 

April 16, 2019 
 

The Recreation Advisory Committee held a regular meeting on April 16, 2019 at 7:15pm at the Municipal Building, 150 
Kennedy Rd. Tranquility NJ  07879. 
 
ROLL CALL: Colleen McLean, Patty DeClesis, Brad Jones, Yvonne Hernandez, Cyndy Devesly, Deana Lykins and Gladys 
Golder. 
Also present:  Kim Mantz, Rec Secretary.  
Members absent: Deana Lykins, Gladys Golder and Yvonne Hernandez 
 
MINUTES: Approval of Minutes of February 19, 2019. Motion to accept the minutes made by Patty seconded by  
Brad. No discussion. All Ayes.  
  
BUSINESS:  
Summer Activity Program Position – Only one application was received so Jenna Kelly will be the Director for the program 
this year and our recommendation will be sent to the Township Committee. The committee will have questions about her 
vacation, a survey at the end which should be from our committee and not from her directly. An online sign up for volunteers 
was suggested. An art program, a magician or both will be utilized if Jenna is on vacation at any point.  
Bus Trip- The bus trip needs to be pushed back to September because the Township Committee has requested Patty 
investigate other bus companies before selecting one. Patty will me calls to a few others and will go back to the TC with her 
findings.  
Summer Kick Off BBQ/Miss Green – We will try Patty’s accordion player for the entertainment for something different.  
White lights will be put up under the pavilion for the Miss Green Contest. Colleen has bought Bath and Body Works for the 
gift bags for the contestants and she will check on the crowns to see if we need to buy more. Brad will buy the sashes and 
Kim will purchase more wristbands, print out the sample questions and call Grace Vigorito and let her know that she will 
need to be there to pass the crown to the new Miss Green.  
 
ACTIVITY UPDATE: 
Egg Hunt: Egg hunt went well.  
Suggestions for next year:  

1. More volunteers in the fields to regulate the amount of eggs kids are grabbing. Even though we posted the rules, 
they were not followed.  The kids had to spell a word and then turn them in for a prize. Each child received the 
same prize it was still a problem. Signs in the fields may help as well.  

2. A megaphone. 
3. More Flarp less chocolate bunnies 
4. No chalk for next year, we have enough. 
5. More pinwheels for next year as the kids seem to love them.  

 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Green Township Day: We will need new games for GTD this year.  
New volunteer/committee shirts so the members are easily identifiable. Safety green with Dark green writing.  
 
 
MATTERS FROM RECREATION COMMITTEE MEMBERS:  
Brad would like to have a small coffee pot to keep in the pavilion.  
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The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 21, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Upon motion duly made and a vote of all ayes, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Kim Mantz 

 
Recreation Secretary       Date approved: 6.18.19 
 


